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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, 13th March  2006 
QUESTION NO 35


QUESTION:  Councillor E Tuffy

To ask the Manager if he will give an updated report on the implementation of recommendations in the  Council's Report on Sustainability of Community Centres published in 2004? 
Reply:

Progress on the implementation of the recommendations of the Consultant’s Report on the “Sustainability of Community Centres” continues to be made and the following is a summary update on some of the key recommendations: 

· The Council has been successful in sustaining the number of Community Employment personnel involved in the management/maintenance of Community Centres.  The Council has also been successful in partnership with the VEC in accessing funding from the Young Persons’ Facilities and Services Fund to assist in the employment of dedicated staff for a number of Centres.  In addition, two new Centres, Knockmitten and Brookfield, currently nearing completion will also benefit from this type of funding.


· Following the Consultant’s report, the Council also revised its Community Grants Scheme and provision is now made for following range of grants which assist in the running of Centres.

· Maintenance and running costs – up to €6,000 available

· Once off employment Grants – up to €25,000 available

· Seed management or employment grants for new Centre managed projects – up to €8,000 available

· Training grants for management of a Centre – up to €1,000 available

· Training Grant for volunteers – up to €750

· Community based I.T. Infrastructure – up to €5,000 available


· In compliance with the Consultant’s recommendation the Council improved its procedures whereby Centres seeking either Management Assistance or Community Grants must submit to the Council up to date audited accounts.  A clear audit trail must be evident.  The Council provides every assistance it can to Centre Management Committees to enable them to comply with this request.

· An Awards Scheme to encourage good practice in Centre management has been developed and this has now been incorporated into the Council’s Annual Community Awards Programme. 
·  The Council continues to develop close cooperation with the County Development VEC and other relevant agencies with a view to expanding programmes of activity in Community Centres.
· Relevant training continues to be provided as required to personnel involved in the management/maintenance of Centres.
